Media Contact:

Brian Moran Assistant to the City Manager/Communications Coordinator (423) 472-4551 bmoran@clevelandtn.gov



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 10/11/18

City completes safety improvements at bus stop

CLEVELAND, TN – The city of Cleveland's Public Works Department recently upgraded a bus stop at the intersection 13th and Wilson Street in response to concerned families involved in the Blythe Oldfield Community Association (BOCA).

"I really appreciated BOCA bringing this to the City's attention during a neighborhood meeting. This was just the right idea to not only improve the bus stop but the unique intersection configuration," said Councilman Bill Estes.

"We are grateful to the City of Cleveland for the partnership we have on many levels. This particular project allows our students a safer location to catch the bus each day. Our school safety needs is of upmost importance to our community. Thank you to our Mayor, City Council, and city staff for their continued support of Cleveland City Schools." Dr. Russell Dyer, Director of Schools

"We are striving every day to protect our students and keep them safe," Dawn Robinson, Cleveland City School Board Chairman. "This bus stop is one example of city government and school personnel working together for our youngest citizens. Thank you to all involved in this project!"

Cleveland City School Children using this bus stop, will have a safer spot to wait for the bus.



190 Church Street NE, Cleveland, TN 37312 (423) 472-4551 clevelandtn.gov